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                                                        Fall 2011 Research Summary 

This semester mainly consisted of culturing cardiac stem cells and adult cardiomyocytes. The cardiac stem cells were obtained from thawing previously frozen ones from last semester (spring 2011) and the adult cardiomyocytes were obtained from the surgically removed hearts of sacrificed adult rats. I initially sacrificed three male, adult rats and cultured their cardiomyocytes, but due to improper sterile technique, the cells cultures became contaminated. This occurred a second time, as well. However, a third attempt at surgically removing the adult rats’ hearts resulted in cell cultures with no contamination. I now have successfully sacrificed two adult rats and have growing cultures of cardiomyocytes. 

The previously frozen embryonic cardiac stem cells produced two 75 mm2

cell culture flasks when thawed. After the cells exhibited confluent growth, they were trypsinized, doubling the number of flasks. By the end of the semester, I acquired eleven culture flasks in total: six 75 mm2 flasks and five 125 mm2 flasks, all containing cardiac stem cells and some neurons. 

The cells grew slowly, and in a few culture flasks, there was only scattered cell growth. There were instances in which a few of the culture flasks contained massive amounts of neurons, more so than cardiac stem cells! The adult cardiomyocytes, however, grew incredibly well and quickly.  Therefore, I now have enough cells of each type to begin the cell fusion portion of my research scheduled for next semester.  However, due to the extra expense of the contamination in the first weeks of the semester and the cut in the budget awarded (that all students experienced) I am going to have to look for more funding somewhere because I have no funds left.
